TOWN OF MILLBURY
BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES

Zoom Meeting ID: 896 8161 7808

August 12, 2021 6 PM

Zoom: Mary Krumsiek, Katie McKenna, Scott Despres, Chris Naff, David Delaney, Sean
Hendricks, Laura (National Grid representative), iphone

6 PM Regular Session
Pledge of Allegiance

6:01 PM Public Hearing

The Board of Selectmen in the TOWN OF MILLBURY will hold a Public Hearing via Zoom..com on
August 12,2021 at 6 PM at the Municipal Office Building, 127 Elm Street to act upon the Petition of
the Massachusetts Electric Company d/b/a National Grid Of NORTH ANDOVER,
MASSACHUSETTS respectfully represents the Massachusetts Electric Company d/b/a National
Grid of NorthAndover, Massachusetts, that it desires to construct a line of underground electric
conduits, including the necessary sustaining and protecting fixtures, under and across the public
way or ways hereinafter named. Wherefore it prays that after due notice and hearing as provided by
law, it be granted permission to excavate the public highways and to run and maintain underground
electric conduits, together with such sustaining and protecting fixtures as it may find necessary for
the transmission of electricity, said underground conduits to be located substantially in accordance
with the plan filed herewith marked- Latti Farm Road - Millbury - Massachusetts. The following
are the streets and highways referred to: Plan number# 29847142 Latti Farm Road - National Grid
to install beginning at a point approximately 1000 feet southeast of the centerline of the intersection
of Southwest Cutoff and continuing approximately 835' feet in a southwest direction. Installing two
mid size manholes and approximately 835' of conduits on Town Right of Way.

Motion to open the public hearing made by Selectman Naff seconded by Selectman Delaney and on
roll call vote with Selectman Krumsiek, Selectman McKenna, Selectman Despres, Selectman Naff and
Selectman Delaney

Selectman Despres asked how long is this going to take and are there any other businesses
affected in the Industrial Park? Laura responded that she cannot answer how long it will take,
but she will find out and email the Board. There should be no interruption of service for the
other businesses in the industrial park. Sean Hendricks stated that Keith Caruso is unavailable,
but has met with National Grid and he has no issues re: the work to be done.

Motion to close the public hearing made by Selectman Naff, seconded by Selectman McKenna
and on roll call vote with Selectman Krumsiek, Selectman McKenna, Selectman Despres,
Selectman Naff and Selectman Delaney
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Motion to grant permission to act upon the Petition of the Massachusetts Electric Company d/b/a
National Grid Of NORTH ANDOVER, MASSACHUSETTS respectfully represents the
Massachusetts Electric Company d/b/a National Grid of NorthAndover, Massachusetts, that it desires
to construct a line of underground electric conduits, including the necessary sustaining and
protecting fixtures, under and across the public way or ways hereinafter named. Wherefore it prays
that after due notice and hearing as provided by law, it be granted permission to excavate the public
highways and to run and maintain underground electric conduits, together with such sustaining and
protecting fixtures as it may find necessary for the transmission of electricity, said underground
conduits to be located substantially in accordance with the plan filed herewith marked- Latti Farm
Road - Millbury - Massachusetts. The following are the streets and highways referred to: Plan
number# 29847142 Latti Farm Road - National Grid to install beginning at a point approximately
1000 feet southeast of the centerline of the intersection of Southwest Cutoff and continuing
approximately 835' feet in a southwest direction. Installing two mid size manholes and approximately
835' of conduits on Town Right of Way made by Selectman Naff seconded by Selectman Despres
and on roll call vote with Selectman Krumsiek, Selectman McKenna, Selectman Despres, Selectman
Naff and Selectman Delaney all in favor, the following vote was approved 5-0.

Discussion & Vote on Scheduling the Special Town Meeting-October 26, 2021

Sean Hendricks stated that he has spoke with Board and discussed that members would not have

any conilict with the date. In addition, he stated that he has meet with the Town Clerk to provide
public notice in a timely manner as well as secure the High School Auditorium for the meeting.
Selectman Naff stated that he likes that they are in the habit of having two meetings, and he feels

it speeds up the processes. Chairman Krumsiek agreed.

Motion to set the fall Special Town Meeting on October 26, 2021 at 7:00 PM at the Millbury
Memorial High School by Selectman Naff seconded by Selectman McKenna and on roll call vote with
Selectman Krumsiek, Selectman McKenna, Selectman Despres, Selectman Naff and Selectman
Delaney all in favor, the following vote was approved 5-0.

Review and Approve Previous Minutes

Motion to approve the Minutes of June 29, 2021 by Selectman McKenna, 2™ by Selectman Despres
and on roll call vote with Selectman Krumsiek, Selectman McKenna, Selectman Despres, Selectman
Naff and Selectman Delaney all in favor, the following vote was approved 5-0.

Sean Hendricks stated that the Town has begun to transfer over to Office365. Worldband is
working on all the computer issues. A tech will be present before the next BOS meeting to help
the Board with their iPads.
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6:14 PM Adjourn Meeting

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Selectman Naff, 2" by Selectman Delaney and on roll call vote with
Selectman Krumsiek, Selectman McKenna, Selectman Despres, Selectman Naff and Selectman
Delaney all in favor, the following vote was approved 5-0.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Fleming, Secretary
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